
 

  

 
 
16th November 2021 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Dear Julie, 
 
 
May we take this opportunity to congratulate you and your staff on the outcome of your 
recent Ofsted inspection.  We are pleased that your school has been graded as a good 
school. 
 
We were delighted to read in your school report that: 
 

• Your pupils’ attendance rates are high because they love coming to your school. 

• Your staff are deeply committed to helping pupils achieve their full potential. 

• Your teachers ensure that they provide pupils with a broad and balanced 
curriculum. 

• Your pupils feel that bullying is dealt with very well and quickly by staff. 

• Your leaders make sure that mental health and well-being are prioritised for staff, 
pupils and families. 

• There are very positive relationships between staff, pupils and families in your 
community. 
 

This is a major recognition of the school’s ethos and approach to teaching, learning and 
wellbeing.  Thank you to you and your colleagues for the commitment, endeavour and 
professionalism that has brought the school to its current position. 
 
Yours sincerely 
                                                                                    

                                                 
 
Councillor Jeff Morgan                                                Chris Baird 
Portfolio Holder for Education & Learning                Interim Assistant Director for 
                                                                                       Education Services 
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